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Criminal Activities  

Shire of Tammin 

Phone: 

 (08) 9637 0300 

Email:  
shire@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Website: 
www.tammin.wa.gov.au 

Office hours:  

Monday - Friday 

9.00am - 4.00pm 

‘Our Aim is  

Progress’ 

 

Criminal activities are still 

an ongoing problem  and 

the serge of burglaries 

and thefts are a cause for 

concern.  

The month of  May saw 

two burglaries, motor    

vehicle theft &            

possession theft.         

Unfortunately we need to 

be extra vigilant and     

anything suspicious 

needs to be reported to 

the police, on 000.  

 

 

Did you know rabbits like    
licorice 

Did you know macadamia 
nuts are toxic to dogs 

Did you know August has the 
highest percentage of births 

%20shire@tammin.wa.gov.au%20
www.tammin.wa.gov.au%20
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With enough interest there will 

be a Crèche available in the 

Lesser hall   
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FENCING AROUND NETBALL/BASKETBALL COURTS 

The new fencing at the basketball courts looks great and        

provides safety to the kids playing netball or basketball, the 

Shire will be adding seating in the near future for bystanders and 

players comfort.  

We look forward to hearing your feedback.   
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COOINDA ECONOMY SHOP  

 
Cooinda Economy Shop is located 19 Donnan Street Tammin, the    

business has been operating from this building since 1978. 

Cooinda was once known for it s roaring trade which included             

haberdashery. 

In recent times Cooinda’s profits margin has declined which is a real 

shame as all proceeds made from Coonida are giving directly back to the 

community. It’s would be great for locals to know what this shop is all 

about and help support the business. 

Cooinda relies on clothing, furniture and kitchenware donations from the 

public to provide a service to help others and to upcycle and   recycle. 

Coonida offers local pensioners $50 food vouchers as emergency relief 

for people finding it hard in this ever expensive day to day living. 

Come have a look at what the shop has on offer and the friendly staff        

members can help you find what your looking for.  
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Cooinda Opening Hours  

Tuesday & Thursday 

9am—3pm 
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The Tammin Primary School along with Trayning and 

Meckering Primary School came together to enjoy        an-

other way for the kids to express themselves, through a si-

lent disco!  

Have you ever heard of a silent is disco? 

It is a great way to bring the kids together to really enjoy 

themselves without all the noise! 

This event was supported by the Shire of Tammin and  

Lotterywest  and was held in the Lesser Hall, we hope all 

kids enjoyed themselves.  

 

Music is medicine! 
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Tammin Refuse Site  

The Tammin Refuse Site is open every Thursday and Saturday 

from 9am - 1pm.  

Don't forget to take along your tip pass! 

If you have lost or didn't receive your pass, please let us know by  

emailing admin@tammin.wa.gov.au or come and see us at the Admin  

office. 

Drum Muster is now available at 

the Tammin Refuse Site 
The Shire of Tammin   

will be promoting  

Tammin  

businesses each month  

Follow us on  

Shire  of Tammin  



 

 11 

BUSH FIRE CONTROL OFFICERS 

Chief BFCO        Hayden Dixon   

 

Deputy BFCO’s    Shayne Mackin  

          

        Tim York    

9045 2054 

0429045205 

9638 1027 

0428381027 

9637 1134 

0427737113 

The Shire of  

Tammin wishes to advise that all  

licensing  

transactions are now available  

Monday to Friday between 9am & 4pm 
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Tammin History  

The first European to settle in the area was John       
Packham in 1893. The railway to Southern Cross was 
constructed through the area in 1894-95, and Tammin was 
one of the original stations when the line opened in 1895. 
As the surrounding area developed for agriculture, there 
was sufficient demand for land in the area for the         
government to declare a townsite, and Tammin townsite 
was gazetted in 1899. 

Tammin is an aboriginal name derived from the nearby 
Tammin Rock, a name first recorded by the explorer 
Charles Cooke Hunt in 1864. The rock possibly derives its 
name from the "Tammar", the Aboriginal name of the 
"Black Gloved Wallaby" which was once found in this     
area. Another source records it as possibly meaning        
"a grandmother or a grandfather". 

The local Agricultural Hall was opened in 1911 by the  
Minister of Agriculture. 

In 1932 the Wheat Pool of Western Australia announced 
that the town would have two grain elevators, each fitted 
with an engine, installed at the railway siding. 

Tammin main Street  

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Charles_Cooke_Hunt
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Wallaby
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/CBH_Group
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Grain_elevators
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Old Tammin Primary 

Tammin Hotel 

Train Station  

Tammin Airfi
elds  

Railway Station and dining room Harvesting at Wheeldon’s farm 
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Works and Services Crew has been busy with road 
construction in the months of May and June. 

The maintenance grading programme is commencing 
as we now have moisture in the ground. 

New fencing has been installed around the basketball/
netball court at the oval. 

Works and Services are starting to spray the verges 
for weeds as they have now germinated.  

The new lighting system has now been installed at the 
oval  with Tammin’s local electrician to thank.  

  

Some clearing has been undertaken at the Kep to   
provide more car parking space for future events.  

 

Works and services are looking for some existing or 
potential gravel pits, this gravel would be used within a 
radius of 10km of pit to improve conditions of exisiting 
unsealed roads.  

 

If you have any road or maintenance related issues 
please contact Fabian via email on 
works@tammin.wa.gov.au  

 

Fabian Houbrechts 

Manager of Works and Services  

Works & Services - June 2019 
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Know your Council 

President   Michael Greenwood (2021) crgreenwood@tammin.wa.gov.au  

Deputy President  Donald Thomson (2019)  crthomson@tammin.wa.gov.au   

Councillor   Glenice Batchelor (2019)  crbatchelor@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Councillor   Tania Daniels (2021)  crdaniels@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Councillor   Nick Caffell  (2021)   crcaffell@tammin.wa.gov.au 

*Year in bracket denotes expiry of elected term. 

Know your Staff 

Chief Executive Officer     Neville Hale  ceo@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Manager Finance & Administration  Kelsey Pryer  sfo@tammin.wa,gov.au  

Manager of Works & Services  Fabian Houbrechts works@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Technical Officer    Anja Walker  to@tammin.wa.gov.au  

Leading Hand    Pat McDermott lh@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Administration & Finance    Keira Wirth  admin@tammin.wa.gov.au  

Community Development Officer  Sam Pimlott  cdo@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Rates/Debtors Officer   Brooke Davidson rates@tammin.wa.gov.au 

(Thursdays & Fridays only) 

Community Emergency                            Simon Bell               simon.bell@dfes.wa.gov.au 

Services Manager  

Other Staff/Services 

Rangers (WA Contract Ranger Services)       

Matt Sharpe  0459 678 154    

Kylie Sparks  0497 148 154 

wacontractrangerservices@hotmail.com   

Town Planning     Building/EHO  

Jacky Jurmann     Tim Jurmann  

0448 009 037     0448 014 022 

jacky.jurmann@gmail.com    tim@crowecertification.com 

crgreenwood@tammin.wa.gov.au%20%20
crthomson@tammin.wa.gov.au%20%20
crmccreery@tammin.wa.gov.au%20
crbell@tammin.wa.gov.au%20
crbell@tammin.wa.gov.au%20

